
Social media
5,312 reach

Postcards
500 sent

Onsite
2 signs

34% 30% 10%

How & who did we engage?

Upgrade recommendations

DUNDAS PARK
NETBALL COURT
UPGRADE

Retaining netball functions
The court will remain enclosed/fenced
Similar to Dunrossil Park in Carlingford, the court
could be used for netball in winter and other sports at
other times

City of Parramatta Council is working with the local
community to deliver improvements to the Dundas Park
Netball Court. Stage one consultation was delivered
between 1 December and 23 December 2022. The scope
of the works included:

Stage 1:
Court surface repairs,

fencing, lighting, drinking
fountain & pathway

Stage 2:
Shelter with seating

Stage 3:
Re-painting court 
surface in Spring*

35 people
completed a survey

80% lived in Dundas 
or Dundas Valley

71% lived near the
netball court

What did we hear?

Respondents told us how often they visit the court:

Weekly Never Monthly

The most important aspects of a court:

Ability to turn up and
access court

Adapt to a variety of
sports

Amenities such as
shade, seating,
bubblers

Preferred multi-purpose court elements for upgrade:

Tennis

Volleyball and
Badminton

Pickleball

Next steps

Early
2022

 
 

Concept plan
finalisation

June
2022

 
 

Report to
Council

July
2022

 
 

Stage 1 & 2 work
completed

Spring
2022

 
 

Stage 3 work
completed

Keep up to date on this and many more projects at:
participate.cityofparramatta.nsw.gov.au

*The surface will have multi-purpose lines with the
primary sport in winter to be netball and the primary

sport in summer to be tennis


